

## AAC Agenda 10/4/24

- I. Present: Brody B., Rebecca L., Brittney V., Stacy R., Crystal N., Janet T., Wendi W., Kate B., Matt B., Student Rep-Elizabeth S., Amy H.,
  - a. Absent: Kate W., Karen H., Ryan G., Heidi V.,
- II. Approval of minutes from 9/6/24—all voting member approved!
- III. Secretary/Treasurer Report – no updates
- IV. Old Business
  - a. Best Practices Task Force—minor change to committee, Megan Baxter added.
  - b. Mental Health Training—PDT looking at it, on the agenda for next Wednesday
  - c. Second Week Overrides—do we want to take any action on this topic? We think the topic needs addressed (“cleaned up”), but not sure where to start—maybe EMC (enrollment management committee). It would be good for deans to know this is an issue. This will be next step.
- V. New Business
  - a. Open House/Redbird Day Conflict – 11/1 and 11/15
    - i. Cancel 11/1 and 11/15 meetings but will communicate updates, etc. via teams
  - b. EMAS PDT Page
    - i. PDT request that their page be edited/updated or even removed entirely: has outdated information, videos, etc. Wendi’s request is to contact web services to archive anything that is available there and put in a file somewhere to access
    - ii. Who is looking? How much content do we need there?
    - iii. Requires vote: all voting members present vote in favor – approved!
    - iv. Talk more at next meeting
  - c. Project success/rebound student outreach best practices
    - i. Matt Blue: Is this something that can be added to best practices task force?
      1. Wendi: Best practices task force isn’t going to look at that level of specific details – but does fall into equity and caseloads, etc.
      2. Should this be a new movement?
      3. Discussions about AI in advising
  - d. Advising Institute Canvas Page Usability – skipping for committee updates
- VI. Campus Solutions/Registration: winter session and spring appointments are assigned.
- VII. Committee Updates
  - a. Assessment – has covered a few topics:
    - i. Graduate – least priority that assessment is working on

- ii. NESSE
    - iii. Coming up with questions – post appointment questionnaire. What to do with data
  - b. Technology – working diligently on best practices for CS advising notes. Also talking about class search, add more filters to fluid search
  - c. Teacher Education – Troy sent out CTE sent out new content exam rules: students will be required to attempt the content exam as part of gateway 1 but do not have to pass it to student teach – would need override
  - d. PDT – Meeting next Wednesday. Sessions are scheduled. Trying to work on calendaring and not conflicting with other AAC events.
  - e. Mentoring & Connections – poor attendance at last event, but more events coming up
- VIII. Student Representative Report – Students are still upset with how packed the university is— hasn't gotten worse or better, just staying the same. Many parents are posting in the parents' page, upset and up in arms. Many students blaming ISU for what happened over homecoming. Students upset about not getting classes they want due to low class sizes and them filling up.
- IX. Other Business- n/a
- X. Next meeting: 10/18/24 – motion to adjourn: 1<sup>st</sup> -